
                                  REGULAR VILLAGE ACTIVITIES  

1st Wednesday in each month 
 7 pm Wednesday Sisters Supper 
Club. For more details please phone 
Rosie on 781046. 

The Sun  

Every Tuesday  7.30pm Table Tennis  Village Hall 

2nd Wednesday every other 
month 

 7.30pm Parish Council Meetings 
 (Jan/Mar/May/July/Sept/Nov) 

Committee Room 

CHURCH OFFICERS 

          Rector                               Revd Paolo Di Leo          (782000, 07968 606 377) 
          Curate        Revd Dr Diana Stretton        (07807 341 638) 
          Lay Leader of Worship       Rosemary Drewery                (07792 926 004) 
          Churchwarden                      Sue Whitehouse                 (781300)  
          Treasurer                                      Stephen Hill                           (781064) 

Editor :     Jane Carwithen (782185)  or email janecarwithen@gmail.com 
      Items to be with the Editor for the next edition by NOON  on 25th  of the month 

 

 

Barnes Tree Services 
ALL TYPES OF WORK UNDERTAKEN 

Trees reduced or removed  ~  all waste chipped on site and taken away 

NPTC qualified   ~      Fully insured 

Traditional family business  ~  Woodland management since 1980 

Ash logs always available for delivery 

Telephone:  Roger Barnes for a free quote on 01933 356205 

 

             

 

    

 

Deep underground        Revd Nick Munday 

At the beginning of February it can seem like nothing is happening in the      
garden.  It is often cold or wet, or both.  But the gardening magazines counsel 
us to do lots of preparation jobs.  On country walks it may feel like we are still 
in the grip of winter.  But underground growth is going on and the first shoots 
are starting to appear, and even a few flowers – snowdrops, winter-flowering 
jasmine, perhaps one or two primroses.  Things are beginning to happen.  The 
days are getting longer – we have over three extra hours of daylight by the end 
of February, compared with the start of January.  The year is coming 
round.  Maybe Spring is not quite here yet, but it’s on its way. 

Our spiritual lives can sometimes seem February-like.  Not many obvious       
indications of life.  We may not be aware of any green shoots.  But under-
ground things there may be a lot going on, unseen.  God is at work and spiritual 
spring is not a million miles away, even though we can’t yet see much sign of it. 

I am reminded of the famous story in Luke’s Gospel chapter 24 of an encounter 
on the road from Jerusalem to Emmaus.  Two followers of Jesus are walking 
along on Easter Sunday.  They had hoped that Jesus was the promised Messiah, 
but he had been crucified the Friday before.  They have heard a report that 
Jesus has been raised from the dead, but of course they think that’s crazy.  So 
they are walking along, gloomily discussing all the events of the past week.  A 
man comes along; they get talking.  They tell him why they are feeling so   
downcast.  But he shows them that what has occurred is in fulfilment of Old 
Testament prophecies – it was bound to happen and was just what they might 
have expected.  This cheers them up and when they reach Emmaus, they invite 
the man in to stay.                                                                                   (Ctd Overleaf) 

      
                 February 2025 
         www.felmersham.net  

  OUSE  NEWS 

mailto:lorraine@felmersham.info


 

The United Benefice of Sharnbrook, Felmersham  

and Knotting with Souldrop

 

 

                             FORTHCOMING CHURCH SERVICES FEBRUARY         

 Sun 2 February             9.00am       Said Holy Communion at St Mary’s   

 Presentation of Christ       10.30am       Choral Holy Communion at St Peter’s 
 

 Wed 5 February            9.30am       Holy Communion at St Mary’s 

    

 Sun 9 February        9.00am        Said Holy Communion at St Peter’s 
 

 4th Sunday before Lent     10.30am        Choral Holy Communion at St Mary’s 
 

                   10.30am       Holy Communion at All Saints 
 

                                           3.00pm        Faith Explorers at St Mary’s      

                                           3.00pm        Evensong at St Peter’s                            

 Wed 12 February         9.30am       Holy Communion at St Peter’s 

 Sun 16 February           9.00am       Said Holy Communion at St Mary’s 

 3rd Sunday before Lent       10.30am       Choral Holy Communion at St Peter’s 

                                            3.00pm       Faith Explorers at All Saints  

 Wed 19 February           9.30am        Holy Communion at St Mary’s 

 Sun 23 February             9.00am       Said Holy Communion at St Peter’s    

 2nd Sunday before Lent      10.30am       Choral Holy Communion at St Mary’s 

                                           3.00pm        Evensong at St Peter’s 

 Wed 26 February           9.30am        Holy Communion at St Peter’s 

 Sun 2 March       9.00am       Said Holy Communion at St Mary’s   

 Next Sunday before Lent     10.30am      Choral Holy Communion at St Peter’s 
 

 

 

 

 

VILLAGE TRADES AND SERVICES 

Babysitting 

(Felmersham) 

Laura Hewlett     

782063 

  

Electrical Services 
Martin Blizard 

782527 

Babysitting 
Jasmine Bunker 
07368 466 948 

  
Painting &  
Decorating 

Eric Barford           
781719 

Babysitting 
Joely Chambers 
07803 157963 

Vinyl and Carpet 

Fitter 

Danny   
O’Grady 

07720 779275 

Babysitting 
Lauren Smith 
07392 188836 

Animal Care and Dog 
Walking 

 
Annette Court-

ney 
783164 

 

 Childminding 
Maxine Boswell 

781940   
07985 228 116  

Dog Walking, feed-
ing/ boarding 

Ch. Tweed-
dale 

781279 

Community 
Care 

07786 344 176 General Plumber 
 

Frank      
Darrilulat 

07768 511871 

    

    

    

    

 

 

http://www.sharnbrookcofechurches.org/


  

 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

                                                                                                           (ctd from page 1)      

And while they are having a meal, the man takes bread, blesses it and breaks 
it – just like Jesus used to do.  And they realise that it is in fact Jesus, though 
all this time they hadn’t recognised him.  And while they are having a meal, 
the man takes bread, blesses it and breaks it – just like Jesus used to do.  And 
they realise that it is in fact Jesus, though all this time they hadn’t recognised 
him.  And then he disappears, and the men rush back to Jerusalem to tell the 
others that Jesus is in fact alive and showed them by what he had said and by 
the way he had broken the bread. 

When we are feeling downcast about our faith, our spiritual journey is        
February-like.  We may not be sure what we really believe – if anything at 
all.  There are few if any obvious signs of spiritual life or growth.  Then we are 
just like those downcast disciples on the Emmaus road.  But like the seeds 
growing secretly underground in February, perhaps in reality Jesus is walking 
alongside us, unrecognised as yet, but waiting to reveal himself as the risen 
Lord at Easter-time. 

Online Link for Church Services   

           https://zoom.us/j/763110804      The Password is: 079014 

Also Thursdays                   9.30am       Morning Prayer on Zoom 

Lunch Together -  Soup and Sandwiches 

                                                                    Maggie Spoor, Jane Rhodes, Jane Wells 

The next Soup and Sandwiches will be on Friday 14th February  at 12.30pm at 
The Sun. The cost is £7 plus an extra £1 for a coffee or tea afterwards should 
you wish. It is a lovely opportunity to get together with friends we haven’t 
seen for a while and with friends we may have seen yesterday!  

If you would like to come and join us, please let Jane Wells know on 01234 
782462 by Wednesday 12th February so that she can let Pete know the    
numbers in good time. 

Thank you to Pete and his team at The Sun who welcome and look after us  
so well. 



 

 

Hand Sewn Curtains, Blinds and Accessories 

Made to Measure Service, finished to your exact requirements 
Contact Sarah Bunker on 01234 783220  or   07946 620821 

Website:  www.pinchmill-interiors.co.uk    Email:  sarah@pinchmill-interiors.co.uk 

 CARERS TOGETHER 
 

Come and join us for tea, cake,  
and a chat 

Our meetings will be at 2.30pm 

on Monday 
 

    February 3rd    &  February 17th 
 

Meet with other Carers knowing the person you 
care for is enjoying activities in a safe and friendly 

environment. 
 

The Methodist Church, Park Lane, 

Sharnbrook 
 

For more information contact the group’s  

Co-ordinator 

Linda Hoar 07791214148  
lindahoar@hotmail.co.uk 

 Stevington Cinema            February Events 

Thursday 13 February   The Great Escaper    Film (12A) 

Thursday 23  February     The Importance of Being Earnest   National Theatre 

Thursday 27  February    Swan Lake   Royal Ballet    

http://stevingtoncinemaclub.uk 

 

 

 

 

Learn more about the wildlife habitats of Beds, Cambs & Northants 

Find out more and book online wildlifebcn.org/workshops 

http://www.pinchmill-interiors.co.uk/
mailto:sarah@pinchmill-interiors.co.uk
about:blank


 

 

 

 

Needs this month 

 

  

 

 

will be held on Saturday 22nd February 2025,      

10.00 am to 3.00 pm in  

Blunham Parish Church, MK44 3NQ. 

There will be an enormous selection of nearly new books - specialist and  

fiction sorted into categories. 

Homemade soup, homemade cakes, hot dogs, teas and coffees served all day. 

All profits to Blunham Church Fabric Fund.  

The Big Blunham Book Sale  

                                                 CLASSICAL CONCERT  

   Borodin quartet no 2 in D  
   Vivaldi motet ‘Nulla in mundo’  
   Mendelssohn octet in E flat  
   The Jackson Consort  
    with Jeni Melia (soprano)  

        Saturday 1st March at 7.00pm  
           St Peter’s Church, Church Lane, Sharnbrook  

            TICKET – £10 - INCLUDES REFRESHMENTS  

        https://st-peters-store.sumupstore.com/ 
 

 

    Emmaus Village Carlton  

          Over the next months 

https://st-peters-store.sumupstore.com/


 

 

                                    

PARISH COUNCIL MEETING: 8 JANUARY 2025 
Edited Highlights 

 
 
Following the recent resignation of Maxine Boswell, Felmersham & 
Radwell Parish Council now has 3 vacancies.  Gillian Whiteway was 
proposed by the chairman, Councillor Peter Hartop, seconded by 
Councillor Annette Courtney and unanimously voted onto the Parish 
Council.  Councillor Whiteway was also appointed as the representa-
tive for Parish Council Assets. 

The speed monitoring device in The High Road has a software glitch 
resulting in the device displaying and recording vehicle speeds in   
kilometres per hour.  The manufacturers have been consulted and 
will attend to attempt to reset the software. 

The “temporary” closure to Odell Bridleway no 31 and Felmersham 
Bridleway no 8 due to an unsafe bridge has now been in effect for 
about 18 months.  It has been requested that a realistic opening 
date be sought. 

Sharnbrook Parish Council has been requested to seek a satisfactory 
conclusion to the broken fence between the road and the river on 
the north side of Felmersham bridge before a serious incident     
occurs. 

A number of potholes around the village have been reported to the 
Borough Council for remedial action. 

The Parish Council approved a Draft Budget and set the Annual    
Precept at £21,000 for 2025/2026.  This represents an increase of 
2.5% and will mean an extra £1.39 for a Band D property. 

The Parish Council is considering some landscaping improvements to 
the area around the War Memorial. 

The Parish Council approved that the hedge between St Mary’s 
churchyard and the Parish Burial Ground receive its annual trim and 
likewise the hedge along the front of the Play Area in the Old Road. 

The Parish Council acknowledges and thanks the band of volunteer 
litter pickers who removed large amounts of litter from the verges 
following cutting by the Borough.  

 

 

                                          Paul Keeble 
Music at a Requiem Mass 

a talk including playing some famous works on CD 

Thursday 13  February, 2.30pm, St Peter’s Room 

New members and visitors welcome (suggested donation £4 for MU Charities) 

Details: contact Jackie Biggs (782517) or Hazel Scott (781559) 

We welcome anyone who would like to know about Mothers’ Union 

Charity No.249814 

 Ouse Valley Mothers’           

Union     


